# RABC MEETING MINUTES October 26, 2020

## Attendees:

Kaydene Hubert Michael Cimperman Joyce Kelly Lindy Feneide
Lena Garcia Tracy Knick Patsy Manning Melissa Cooper
Jessica Gorr Stacy Koelfgen Sheryl Miller Paula Nelson

Patrick PaCamillia Aligna VaFaga Laura Voeder

Patrick DeCamillis Alison VaEns Laura Veeder

#### Call to Order

Kaydene Hubert 6:31 PM

## **Approval of Prior Minutes**

Motion to Approve Minutes – Sherly Miller (1st) and Joyce Kelly (2nd)

## Treasurer's Report - Lindy Feneide

• There are some expenses that rolled over from last year. If you have any questions let Lindy know.

## President Report - Kaydene Hubert

- Patsy talked about the Beau Jo's Restaurant fundraiser. They were backed up for two hours and they were very overwhelmed.
- The next restaurant fundraiser is Wednesday November 18th at Chipotle off Ken Pratt from 4-8 p.m.
- We have 41 partnerships so far.
- Michael talked about the pumpkin carving contest. He thinks with the latest snow that it is unlikely to get pumpkin donations so for right now that is on the back burner.
- Michael talked to the SC family that owns the carwash off of 17th and hover and they are planning a carwash fundraiser for the 2nd week in November. More information to come. They were thinking of doing a silver level carwash and they would donate 50% of sales to the RABC.
- Apple sales- November 7th delivery date. The issue is they ran out of 1st quality apples.
  They only have the seconds left and these apples would be slightly bruised and could be
  used for baking. Laura Veeder thought this was a great idea and thinks people would
  buy the apples. These apples should last 3 months. Some ideas were that you could
  donate apples to SC or to the OUR center or you could just donate to the RABC.

#### School Store- Paula Nelson

 So far Paula is getting 2-4 orders a week. She is still looking for someone to take over for her. It is hard to find someone right now because she is the only one allowed in Silver Creek.

### **Athletic Report - Patrick DeCamillis**

- Fall sports update
- Boys tennis- 4-3 conference. They were in a very tough region and we did not qualify for a team or individual for state.
- Boys golf- Congratulations Ben Harding 1st Team and Josh Lurie- HM.

- Softball- Had a great season and they were in the top 8. Congratulations Maddie 1st Team and Izzy Honorable Mention. Maddie Kuehl named BoCoPreps player of the year and pitcher of the year.
- Cross Country-Girls were the regional CHAMPS! Girls took 7th in state and Patrick Ash got 8th. Great job!!
- Football is 0-3 and they are midway through the season. They have a tough schedule but the kids keep showing up and Patrick is very proud of them. Continue to support them.
- Winter Season starts on January 4th. Workouts start December 14th. What the season will look like he does not know. All of the sports that have been approved are being played right now. None of the season B & C sports have been approved.

## **Spirit Sprint-**

• So far we have 31 total registrations and that equals \$155.00 in registration fees, \$305.00 in donations and \$180.00 in partnerships. We are doing pretty good considering. It was a great idea to extend it to the end of the month.

### **Final Call For Business**

- Next meeting date is November 16, 2020, at 6:30 p.m.
- Motion to adjourn by Paula Nelson, 2nd by Laura Veeder. Meeting adjourned at 7:30p.m.